Approved: 5-4-90  $\cancel{\cancel{C}}$ 

RECEIVED

MAY - 5 2020

WINCHENDON TOWN CLERK

# TOWN OF WINCHENDON BOARD OF HEALTH November 4, 2019

Members Present: Lionel Cloutier, Chairman, Brian Croteau, Keith Kent and Garret Wante

Also Present: James Abare, Health Agent

**Absent: Corey Wilson** 

### List of Documents:

Agenda for November 4, 2019

• Food Permits-Gateway Convenience, Gabby's Pizza, Snowbound Club and The Glen Caffe

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

There being a quorum present, the meeting was called to order at 6:00PM.

## Pledge

1

Meeting Minutes- None at this time.

<u>Title V Variance-16 Lakeview Drive-well offset</u>-The representative from the Engineering Company came forward. He said they are asking for two setback waivers from the well which are 68.8 feet and 82.2 feet and two waivers from the setback property lines which are distance from lot lines from ten feet to five feet. A motion was made by Brian Croteau to approve with a stipulation that testing be done every year for three years on this well and neighboring wells. Keith Kent seconded the motion. VOTE: 4-0-0.

#### **Invoices**

A motion was made to pay James Abare's Registered Sanitarian License for \$67.55 by Brian Croteau.
 Keith Kent seconded the motion. VOTE: 4-0-0.

## **Food Permits**

- A motion was made by Brian Croteau and seconded by Garret Wante to approve food permit #1983 for Gateway Convenience. VOTE: 4-0-0.
- A motion was made by Brian Croteau to approve but hold until issues addressed and seconded by Keith Kent to approve food permit #1984 for Gabby's Pizza. VOTE: 4-0-0.
- A motion was made by Brian Croteau and seconded by Garret Wante to approve food permit #1982 for Snowbound Club. VOTE: 4-0-0.
- A motion was made by Brian Croteau and seconded by Garret Wante to approve food permit # 1981 for The Glen Caffe. VOTE: 4-0-0.

Approved:	

#### Discussion

- Dog Waste-Chairman Cloutier said this is an issue and asked for recommendations from the Board on
  ways to get this bylaw enforced. Brian Croteau said Mr. Abare the Health Agent should speak with the
  Police Chief and see what can be done by the Dog Officer. Keith Kent proposed thinking about having the
  Town authorize training of some members of the Board and then have them volunteer to help the Town
  clean up the problem. Chairman Cloutier said the Board can do some more research and come back at a
  later meeting.
- Recycling at the Transfer Station-Chairman Cloutier discussed throwing garbage away in the recycling
  bins. Some rules and regulations need to be set up. If repeated violations there needs has to be some
  recourse. Brian Croteau said you need rules. He said the Board should create some regulations and make
  sure they are legal and then put them into place. Three step system: warning, written fine and then
  suspension.

Lorenzo Sadonni came forward with questions concerning 16 Lakeview Drive well. He asked about perc test; break out wall purpose and well testing. Brian Croteau said yes to the perc test, breakout wall purpose is as a barrier and the well testing will be done every year for three years.

## Adjourn

Brian Croteau made a motion to adjourn and Keith Kent seconded it. VOTE: 4-0-0.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:28PM.

Respectfully submitted,

**Garret Wante** 

Debra Dennis, Board of Health Recording Secretary		
Chairman Lionel Cloutier		
Brian Croteau		
Corey Wilson		
Keith Kent		